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Monthly meetings are on the first Thursday in the month from 7.30pm in 
The Times Square Room, Sutton United Football Club, Gander Green Lane, Sutton SM1 2EY 

 

7:30pm Welcome 
8:30pm Annual Auction Night 
9:45pm Raffle 
Any time until 11pm Goodnight, drive safely 

 

 
 

If not given, contact details are in Committee Listings at the end of the newsletter 
 

APRIL 

Thursday 5 From 7.30pm Monthly Meeting – Annual Auction Night – bring those items you no 
longer need or require and we will aim to sell them for you! Raise funds 
for the Club or yourself and the Club 

Sunday 8 From 9.00pm Brooklands MG Era Day at the famous Brooklands Museum site in 
Weybridge Surrey 

Sunday 15 Gates open at 
10.00am 

Arundel Picnic and Gathering at Arundel Castle West Sussex. Pay at 
gates. Contact Bryan Young 

Thursday 26 7.00pm for 7.30pm Natter at the Blue Ball Deans Lane Tadworth (Walton on the Hill) Surrey 
KT20 7UE. Contact Malcolm Childs 

Weekend 28/29 See Brands Hatch MG Car Club Race Meeting at Brands Hatch check for times 

MAY 

Thursday 3 From 7.30pm 
 

Monthly meeting—talk by Nigel Swann “17 Years in the Making” 

Weekend 4-7 See your Ferry time  Epsom MGOC trip to Warners Hotel Bembridge Isle of Wight for 
Club weekend 

Monday 7 Cars on site no later 
than 10.30am 

Beddington Park May Day Fayre Beddington Park Surrey. Access 
from Church Road. Contact Paul Coleman 

Saturday 12 Cars on site from 
8.30am 

Victor Seymour Infants School Classic Car Show. Contact Bryan 
Young  

Saturday 19                    Meet 1.45pm Visit to Langham Brewery Lodsworth West Sussex with Tour. 
Contact Margaret Billinge 

Tuesday 22 7.00pm for 7.30pm Natter at The Grumpy Mole Ewell Road Cheam SM3 8AA 

   
Forthcoming Events 

 Weekend 2/3 June           MG Live Silverstone 

 Sunday 3 June   New Forest Run (20th Anniversary) 

 Thursday 7 June               Monthly Meeting- Talk “The natural history of the Elmbridge Commons” 

 Sunday 10 June                Natter Lunch at The Peacock, Henton Oxon with desserts at “The Brookes” 

 Saturday 16 June Guided London Postal Walk with guides 

 Sunday 17 June   MG’s in the Park- Cotswold Wildlife Park 

 Sunday 24 June   Hanworth Car Show Bushy Park- Club Stand 

 Saturday 30 June  4th Worcester Park Scout Group Fair-Club Stand 

 Thursday 5 July   Monthly Meeting-Pride of Ownership  

 Sunday 15 July                  Surrey Run to Chiddingstone Castle 

 Saturday 21 July               Club Stand at Whiteley Village Fete 

 Sunday 12 August            Club Stand at Cranleigh Classic Car Show 
                                                               All events are undertaken at Members’ own risk 

                                                     CUT-OFF FOR THE MAY NEWSLETTER IS MONDAY 23rd APRIL 2018 

  

TONIGHT’S PROGRAMME 

WHAT’S PLANNED 

CANINE PARTNERS STAMP APPEAL 

Canine Partners is running an on-going Stamp Appeal to raise funds for the first year of puppy training (£5000 
each).  If Members would like to help them achieve their goals, Bryan will take any postage stamps and send them 
to Canine Partners on behalf of Epsom Area MGOC. 
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Welcome to my latest attempt at editing the Club Newsletter. Last Month seemed to go ok and many thanks for those who 
emailed or spoke to me on receipt of March’s Newsletter.   I am sorry for the problems in delivery of the last Newsletter 
but our old website was closed down as I sent the email attachment. The launch of our new Website at 
www.epsommgoc.org.uk  is now complete and I have to say it is of benefit to our Club to look so good! I am happy to 
receive photographs for this publication so don’t forget to take your cameras when out and about on MG events.  
 
A quick note that at our June Meeting on Thursday 7th June 2018 we will be having a talk on “The Natural History of the 
Elmbridge Commons by “Dave the Ranger” i.e. the Countryside Estates Officer for the Borough of Elmbridge. 
 
Following the changes to the Website I now receive any approaches to the Club via email. I have received a note from the 
organisors of “MG’s in the Dolomites” a tour from 16th September 2018 to 23rd September 2018 in Northern Italy and the 
Tyrol in Austria and I can provide information to members either by email or at the April meeting. 
 
As I mentioned last month, you may be interested in the FREE RP1 Richmond Park Bus service which starts again on 
Wednesday 4th April 2018 and runs every Wednesday until 31st October 2018. Three of the Volunteer drivers are members 
of Epsom MGOC:- Tony Briant, Malcolm Childs, and Ian Robinson so you are sure of a warm welcome if you step aboard 
during 2018. Details of the timetable for 2018 can be found on The Richmond Park website under “Visitor Information” and 
then “Free Minibus Service” and also in the  “Isabella Plantation”section. The timetable is also located on each of the Bus 
Stops around the Park.  
 
Malcolm 
 
 
 
 

 

 

Justine Robinson – Gilding the Lily 

Following Justine Robinson’s talk about writing and self-publishing her book “Gilding the Lily”, copies of the book were 
available to purchase for £7.99 per copy. The demand was so good that she sold out of all the copies she had at February’s 
meeting but despair not, the Robinsons will have additional copies with them at the April meeting for you to purchase. 

 

April Monthly Meeting – Auction Night 

This evening we are holding another Auction Night. The auction is not confined to car parts and automobilia, but anything 
you consider would be saleable and of interest to members.  As on previous occasions, half the proceeds will go to club funds, 
the other half to the seller, unless you wish to donate the whole sum realised to the club. If any member wants a minimum 
return for an item, please specify the reserve price required, otherwise we will sell for the best price we can obtain. Please 
mark items for sale with your name and reserve price if applicable. There will of course be no buyer’s premium. 

 

That’s all from me this month. Safe motoring.  

 

Eric  

 

 

 

                                                                                   

                                                                                 

EDITOR’S ETCHINGS 

CHAIRMAN’S CHATTERINGS 

http://www.epsommgoc.org.uk/
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Saturday 19th May-- Visit and Guided Tour of the Langham Brewery 
 
Epsom MGOC visit and guided tour of Langham Brewery (Independent Craft Brewer) The Granary, Langham Lane, Lodsworth, 
West Sussex, GU28 9BU Tel No. 01798 860861.  

Meet 1.45pm at venue for Tour commencing 2pm. Tour lasts 1½ - 2 hours. Cost per head £12. There will be a chance to 
sample, and also purchase, some of the beers. Soft drinks can be provided for those members who will not be sampling the 
beers. Venue is “dog friendly”. Members who have not already signed up to this tour but wish to join this tour, may add their 
names tonight. Again, I will be collecting payment tonight as this Tour has to be paid in advance to secure this reservation. 

My numbers in case of need are 01892 610117 or Mobile 07784 771562 

Saturday 16th June—Guided London Postal Walk 
 
Epsom MGOC Guided Walk with guides John Morgan and Marion Clarke.  Cost for the London Walk is £7pp and the walk lasts 
approximately 2 hours.  Meet at 10.45am for 11am start at the Bank of England Junction on the Steps of the Royal Exchange 
London. This is a pedestrian area outside of Bank Underground Station. There will be a lunch break in Farringdon and possible 
suggestion for refreshments is 'The Sir John Old Castle' as the costs are reasonable and the service is usually fairly quick. 

I regret the Club are unable to organise a group visit to the London Postal Museum as groups are not catered for at Weekends. 
However, you may book yourselves for an afternoon visit direct at www.postalmuseum.org  Cost including the Underground 
Post Train is around £13.00 per head.  

Saturday 1st September 2018 Guided visit to the Architectural Plant Centre (Nil Cost) 

Epsom MGOC's guided visit to the Architectural Plant Centre at North Heath near Pulborough, West Sussex, RH20 1DJ will 
take place on Saturday 1st September 2017. Café on site and venue is 'dog friendly'. I found this venue most interesting; it 
specialises in garden design, garden sculpting, evergreens and topiary. There are 8 plant tunnels to explore. 

Sunday 21st October 2018 Visit and Tour of Kempton Steam Museum 

Cost per car £5.00 (regardless of number of people in car) time 9.30am-10.00am. 

 

Happy Socialising in 2018 and please continue let me have your suggestions for visits. 

 

Margaret 

 
 

 
The start of 2018 has continued to go well with some 103 annual memberships completed for 2018.  Members who have not 
yet re-joined will no longer receive reminders to decide whether they wish to continue for the year ahead.  Any member 
needing an application form can find one on the web page or ask/email me for an application form. 
  
Following a request from Belmont Garage Ltd (MG Motors Dealership at Tattenham Corner) we now have a dedicated poster 
in their showroom offering the chance for new MG Owners to join Epsom MGOC.  A copy of this poster was included in 
February’s newsletter and further copies can be obtained from me if Members wish to promote the Club.  
 
Please do speak to new or existing MG owners you might meet to promote the Club, should you be comfortable doing this, 
as our new website is a great way of promoting Epsom MGOC. 
 
There have been no new members during March.  
 
 
Malcolm 
 

SOCIAL SCENE 

MEMBERSHIP MATTERS 

http://www.postalmuseum.org/
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On 22nd March we went to The Wheatsheaf on Esher Green where some 10 people enjoyed a good evening. 

In April we are proposing to go to The Blue Ball at Walton on the Hill on Thursday, 26th April 2018 at 7.00pm for food at 
7.30pm. Keep a lookout on the website for information on how to book. The full address is Deans Lane Tadworth Surrey 
KT20 7UE. 

We will be holding a natter on Tuesday, 22nd May at The Grumpy Mole Ewell Road Cheam SM3 8AA, so please watch the 
website to ensure you don’t miss out on this event. 

On Sunday 10th June 2018 Foggy and Alexis have again offered to host the Club members who attend the June Natter at 
The Peacock Country Inn at Henton, Chinnor OX39 4AH, where lunch will be taken following which desserts and coffee at 
the Brookes’ home.  Further information in due course. 

There will NOT be a Natter in July as on Saturday, 4th August we will be having a barbecue lunch at The Star at Malden 
Rushett (where we have our regular ramble) at 12.30pm.  More information will follow 

If any member has any suggestions for future venues could they please let me know as we are always on the lookout for 
new adventures on our monthly gatherings. 

Malcolm 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
David Piper’s original Ferrari 250 GTO (Chassis No 3767 purchased 1962) seen with your Editor on a visit to the Ferrari 
Exhibition held at the Design Centre in High Street Kensington. Ferrari only made 32 of these cars and each one is worth 
£25Million each! The exhibition runs until 15th April 2018 and is well worth a visit as it covers Enzo Ferrari’s personal life 
and the design and engineering of his cars. Many of the artefacts have come from the Ferrari Museum in Italy, or from a 
private collection.  
 
 
 
 
 
 

NATTER NEWS 
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7th May, Bank Holiday Monday, Beddington Park - May Day Fayre. 
 
We need to be onsite no later than 10 30 am, as in previous years the venue is accessed in Church Road off the Croydon Road 
close to the Carew Manor School.  
  
Tea and Biscuits will be available as usual. However, I would suggest you bring along sufficient food for your requirements, 
but if you do not, refreshments will be available on site. 
  
The Fayre runs until 4 o'clock subject to weather. Please be careful when you enter as the public do tend to arrive before the 
official opening. Marshals will be there to show you to our site. 
 
 
Saturday 12th May 2018 - Victor Seymour Infants School Classic Car Show 
 
Another event we support.  If you would like to attend, please contact Bryan Young, our Secretary, as he has taken it under 
his wing to manage. 
  
New Event for the Club 
 
Sunday, 24th June - Hanworth Classic Car Show, Bushy Park, Hampton Court. 
Registration opened from Easter for Individuals and is available now. I have already registered the Club. 
 
The signing process requires going to the web site www.hanworthclassic.org.uk and in the drop down box for Clubs 
attending tick Epsom Area this will then appear on your registration form for display in your windscreen allowing the 
marshals to identify pre-registered Club Stand. 
 
When you have booked please let me know so I will know numbers for the day. 
 
New Event  
 
Saturday, 30th June - The 4th Worcester Park Scout Group. KT4 8SR. Summer Fayre.  Information to follow. 
 
 
Saturday, 21st July - Whiteley Village Fete 
 
Once again, we are attending this very popular event. We need to be on site no later than 11.30 am, thus allowing time to 
set up.  The public are allowed entry at 12.30 and movement becomes restricted. The event finishes at 4pm.  As most of 
you know, it is a very good day out. 
 
Directions:  Down the A3 to the Cobham turn off.  Turn right at end of slip road at roundabout above the A3.  Turn right at 
the Seven Hills Road traffic lights.  Go up to first roundabout, (St Georges Hill) and turn right signposted Hersham.  Go past 
car park entrance and turn right into main entrance to Whiteley Village. You will be directed to us, hopefully. 
Once inside, turn right at first right turn and follow road past church bearing left until you come to exit road (closed) on 
right. You will find us on the left hand side where you need to crossover grass verge to reach the stand. 
 
 
Sunday, 12H August Cranleigh Classic Car Show. 
 
If you would like to attend any of the above events please contact me on a Club Night, email me paaablo@talktalk.net or 
phone 01483 423169 
 
Paul 
 
 
 
 
 

CLUB STAND 

http://www.hanworthclassic.org.uk/
mailto:paaablo@talktalk.net
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SURREY RUN 2018 

 

                        
.  
Time is marching on but at the time of writing this article the weather is still looking slightly gloomy.  I do hope that brighter 
Spring type conditions reach us soon.  I am pleased to say that this does not seem to have put off the applicants for our big 
annual charity fund raising event i.e. our SURREY RUN, due to take place on Sunday 15th July finishing at Chiddingstone 
Castle near Edenbridge in Kent.   

 
April is the month where we see the first of our main adverts appear in “ENJOYING MG”, the National magazine of the MG 
Owners’ Club.  This will be the first, followed by larger versions each month finishing with full page adverts in June and July.  
This is quite a relief as during the last couple of months our announcements in the “Forthcoming Events” section have been 
compromised due to a lack of space.  The result of a vast number of other early events being reported has produced a 
temporary cut off at the end of June, i.e. not including us.  This generally happens but as the months pass this situation is 
always rectified and fortunately we have been included in “MG ENTHUSIAST”. 
 
I have now received the rally plates for 2018.  These display the details of our new sponsor, BELMONT GARAGE, the Epsom 
main MG dealership.  We will also soon be thinking of the route planning.  This will include Surrey, Sussex and Kent leading 
to the Chiddingstone area offering some picturesque village scenes. 

 
I gave details last month of sights that you will experience at the castle and I have included a photo this month taken on one 
of my planning visits that you may find amusing   I can only describe it as a typical youth work opportunity scheme that may 
have taken place in the 1700’s.  I am not sure my two granddaughters would have been so keen. 
 
As you know details and a booking form can be found on our new up and running EPSOM MGOC WEBSITE  
www.epsommgoc.org.uk.  I have also added a booking form at the end of this article for members.  I am sure it will be a great 
day.   NIGEL 

 
 

 

   
 

 
 
 
 

I would like to thank Derek and Anne Edwards for yet another excellent Valentines’ Treasure Hunt on Sunday 18th February 
and for the lovely weather that was specially arranged for the day!  A good many Epsom and MG Car Club members took 
part in the 20 mile run (many with their hoods down), attempted to answer all forty questions, working their way around  
 
 
 
 
 
 

SURREY RUN BOOKING FORM   

Return with stamped addressed envelope to;   

Pat Watson 47 Newlands Way, Chessington, Surrey, KT9 2RW.    

Tel 020 8397 2008   email patricia@watsonkt9.f9.co.uk 

 

NAME ………………………………………………….TelNumber…………………… 

ADDRESS…………………………………………………………… 
                ………………………………………………………………POSTCODE……………. 

Email address   ……………………………………… 
MG Type………………………….……………………………….Reg No……………...……… 
 

Cheque £20 enclosed payable to  EPSOM AREA MGOC 
 

SURREY RUN BOOKING FORM   

Return with stamped addressed envelope to;   

Pat Watson 47 Newlands Way, Chessington, Surrey, KT9 2RW.    

Tel 020 8397 2008   email patricia@watsonkt9.f9.co.uk 

 

NAME ………………………………………………….Tel.Number…………………… 

ADDRESS…………………………………………………………… 
                ………………………………………………………………POSTCODE……………. 
Email address   ……………………………………… 

MG Type………………………….……………………………….Reg No……………...……… 
 

Cheque £20 enclosed payable to  EPSOM AREA MGOC 
 

http://www.epsommgoc.org.uk/
mailto:patricia@watsonkt9.f9.co.uk
mailto:patricia@watsonkt9.f9.co.uk
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 BL/BMC/Rover marques not originally manufactured at Longbridge. The organisers a 

 
I still have 10 spaces to allocate so if you are thinking of coming to the Arundel Gathering on Sunday, 15th April 
would you let me know so I can confirm the pre-arranged area for all Epsom cars to park together. We will meet as 
normal in the Bury Hill car park from 9.15 am onwards for bacon butties and coffee, leaving at 10.15 am sharp to 
travel in convoy to the Castle. If you prefer to go straight there, the gates do not open until 10.00 am and the Castle 
entry fee will be £9 per person.  When you get there ask for the Epsom parking area on the Top Lawns. This gathering 
is always well attended and is a good day out; I hope that many of you will be able to attend. 
 
I have reserved 10 spaces at the Victor Seymour School Classic Car show on Saturday, 12th May in Carshalton. I 
just need to find five more willing volunteers to fill the remaining spaces. 
 
The Oxford MG Owners Club have invited Epsom members to again attend their annual MGs in The Park gathering at 
the Cotswold Wildlife Park on Sunday, 17th June, between 10am and 4pm.  It is free to enter and advance booking is 
not required. This is always a very popular event and they are expecting more than the 600 MGs that attended last 
year. 
 
I have now received confirmation that the Westbourne Primary School Classic Car Show will be held on Saturday, 
30th June. I have advised the organizer that Epsom are already committed to the 4th Worcester Park Scouts Classic 
Car Show on the same day.  However, if anyone wishes to attend the Westbourne show, I can give you an application 
form. 
 
Now is the time for the monthly joke and thank you to the source. 
 
The following questions were set in a recent examination.  These are genuine answers, from 16-year olds! ............ they 
walk amongst us and they will breed. 
 
Q. Name the four seasons. 
A. Salt, pepper, mustard and vinegar     
  
Q. In a democratic society, how important are elections 
A. Very important. Sex can only happen when a male gets an election 
 
Q. How is dew formed. 
A. The sun shines down on the leaves and makes them perspire 
 
Q. What causes the tides in the oceans. 
A. The tides are a fight between the earth and the moon. All water tends to flow towards the moon, because there is no 
water on the moon, and nature abhors a vacuum. I forget where the sun joins the fight 
 
Q. What are steroids.  
A. Things for keeping carpets still on the stairs               
 
Q. Name a major disease associated with cigarettes. 
A. Premature death                  
 
Q. What is artificial insemination. 
A. When the farmer does it to the bull instead of the cow 
 
Q. How can you delay milk turning sour. 
A. Keep it in the cow                                   
 
Q. How are the main 20 parts of the body categorised (e.g. The abdomen) 
A. The body is consisted into 3 parts - the brainium, the borax and the abdominal cavity. The brainium contains the 
brain, the borax contains the heart and lungs and the abdominal cavity contains the five bowels: A, E, I, O, U.                 
 
Q. What is the fibula. 
A. A small lie 
 
Q. What is the most common form of birth control.  
A. Most people prevent contraception by wearing a condominium            

SECRETARY’S SCRIBBLINGS 
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Q. What is a seizure 
A. A Roman Emperor                
 
Q. What is a terminal illness. 
A. When you are sick at the airport.            
 
 I think that is quite enough from me for this month! 
 
Kind regards  
 
Bryan and Piggy 
 
 
 

 

 
 
 
  
Isle of Wight Tour – 4th to 7th May 2018 
 
Last chance now to book for the planned visit to the Isle of Wight over the early May Bank Holiday weekend. This has 
proved to be very popular and there is only limited availability. Entry forms are still available. Those interested should speak 
to me at the next meeting or by phone on 01737 765891. 
 
MG Live – Silverstone Circuit – 2nd & 3rd June 2018 
 
The MG Car Club presents the biggest MG event in the world spanning over 90 years of heritage right up to the present day 
– 3000 MGs on show – motor racing on the GP circuit – live action – children’s activities – live music – cars for sale – 
specialist traders – pride of ownership. 
 
Relax and enjoy the village green, the social hub of the event featuring food and drink, seating, shelter and a vibrant 
atmosphere.  Live music throughout the weekend and entertainment into the night. Fun for everyone – local produce, 
crafts and arts, family funfair and more. 
 
Buy your tickets online now at www.mglive.co.uk 
 
European Event of the Year 2018 – Flims, Switzerland 
8th to 12th August 2018 
 
This year’s European Event of the Year is being organised by the Swiss MG Car Club and will be held in Flims, Switzerland. 
Some of our members are taking part in this event which is now fully subscribed. However, if interested in joining a 
potential reserve list website information can be found at: www.mgcc.ch 
 
Happy motoring.  
 
Derek Edwards 
 
 
 

Derek Edwards 
 
 
 
 

SECRETARY’S SCRIBBLINGS Cont. 

CAR EVENTS 

http://www.mglive.co.uk/
http://www.mgcc.ch/
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CHARITY THANK YOU LETTERS 
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Derek 

 
 

March has now come and gone! 
 
Following my plea last month for ideas regarding items that might be of interest to members, there’s been some feedback 
(not a lot!) which has been useful. 
 
I’m looking into these suggestions, investigating possible suppliers and importantly getting an idea of costs. I will report 
back in due course. 
 
In conclusion I would remind members that I still have some regalia stock—namely: 
 
250ml bottles Castrol Valvemaster Plus lead replacement petrol additive (£10 each) 
 
Key Rings (£2) 
 
Batteries (size 2032) for car remote controls and clocks (£1.50) 
 
If anybody is interested in purchasing any of the above, please let me know. 
 
Tony Pearse 
 

 
 
 
 

MGB GT (J Reg) Chrome Bumper 
 

Original Condition - colour Bracken 
Last Owner 35 Years  

£1750 ovno 

Contact: Derek Edwards  
01737 765891 

edwards.mgmadness@ntlworld.com 
 

MGF 1.8L VVC Abingdon 
 

Brooklands Green with matching hardtop, biscuit leather trim, hood 
and stowage cover and custom stretch dust cover.  
In excellent condition. 41,000 Miles                 
1st registration May 1998 
£1750 
Contact: Tony Cutbush  
020 8643 1509 
Tonycutbush@gmail.com 
 
                        

 

 
MGZS 120+ 2002 Anthracite 
 
Great drive, but needs some TLC,  
Condition Rating 4 
Only 67,000 Miles with tow bar 
Contact Geoff Trigger on 01903 532179 
(Worthing).  Offers IRO £300 

 
 

Telephone 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 
Anyone interested in parts from a MGF 1.6 

 
Nick Hall a former member of the Club has lost interest in his car. 

His father Tim Hall wishes to know whether any Club Members are 
Interested in parts from this vehicle otherwise it will be scrapped. 
The car is in Ashtead Surrey and parts would need to be collected. 

 
Contact Tim Hall on 07799645424 

REGALIA RAMBLINGS 

CAR ADVERTISEMENTS 
Private Ads are free to members and will stay in the newsletter for 3 issues unless you request an extension.  Contact the 
Editor for entry in the next issue.  Please note that inclusion of an advert does not indicate endorsement by the Club. 
 

mailto:edwards.mgmadness@ntlworld.com
mailto:Tonycutbush@gmail.com
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 HOLIDAY HOMES 
HUNMANBY, 3 MILES NORTH YORKSHIRE COAST 

Grade II listed Cottage:  Period features (exposed beams, chalk walls) • child 

friendly • fully-equipped kitchens • gas central heating • level access • parking 

• Wi-Fi • Smart TV • BT Sport • garden tables and chairs • dogs by 

arrangement • cottage has courtyard and farmhouse a garden with grass area 

Roger and Helen Bennett – 07818 077258 or mg190plus@aol.com  

 

Brownridge Cottage 
sleeps 4 - 6 

Castle House Farm 
sleeps 10 

   

 MEMBERS’ HOLIDAY HOME FOR RENT IN FRANCE 
Charentaise house in the popular village of Mortagne sur Gironde, SW France 

Well-equipped • 2 bedrooms (sleeps 4) • 2 bathrooms • solarium • ideal for exploring villages, 
vineyards and fields of sunflowers • 15 minutes from beautiful sandy beaches • short ferry ride to 

the Medoc from Royan or Blaye • 1 hour from Bordeaux or La Rochelle. 

Roger or Helen Bennett – 07818 077258 or mg190plus@aol.com 
 

ADVERTISEMENTS 

WANTED - Any unwanted OS maps 

Tom and I are trying to build up a whole set of both the 
pink and the orange covers before paper copies finish.  

We will donate £1 to charity for each map 
kimshros@gmail.com or 07831 427 515 

WANTED - Any old fountain pens & related Items - I 
collect them Mike 07976 204560 or 020 8942 0554 

Private Ads are free to members and will stay in the newsletter for 3 issues unless you request an extension.  Contact the 
Editor for entry in the next issue.  Please note that inclusion of an advert does not indicate endorsement by the Club. 
 

HOLIDAY APARTMENT IN SOUTHERN CYPRUS 
 

Modern 2 bedroomed apartment in a small, very quiet 
complex (30 apartments).  With a communal swimming 

pool and Jacuzzi. For photos & info. see 
www.airbnb.co.uk/rooms/19981868  

To book, with MGOC Epsom discount, or for further 
info. Please contact Ian Robinson on 07973 409175 or 

ian.iwr@mail.com 

mailto:mg190plus@aol.com?subject=Holiday%20Home%20for%20Rent
mailto:mg190plus@aol.com?subject=Holiday%20Home%20for%20Rent
mailto:kimshros@gmail.com
http://www.airbnb.co.uk/rooms/19981868
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CHAIRMAN CAR EVENTS 
Eric Nicholls Derek Edwards 
 020 8669 1793/07960 089009  01737 765891 

 w.ericnicholls@btinternet.com  edwards.mgmadness@ntlworld.com 

  

SECRETARY MEMBERSHIP AND EDITOR 

Bryan Young Malcolm Childs 
 020 8335 3267/07976 729102  020 8715 3738/07814 988337 
 bryan.young@planet-y.co.uk  mrmrchilds9@gmail.com 
  

TREASURER SOCIAL 

Ted Oughton Margaret Billinge 
 01372 462515/07742 397107  01892 610117/07784 771562 

 ted.oughton@gmail.com  m.billinge45@btinternet.com 

  
CLUB STAND REGALIA 
Paul Coleman Tony Pearse 
 01483 423169  020 8643 4703/07592 885554 

 paaablo@talktalk.net  anthony2444@tiscali.co.uk 

  

SPECIAL EVENTS WEBSITE 
Nigel Swann Alison Bromley 

 01932 247140/07946 262630  01932 429061/07961 994476 

 sueni15@yahoo.co.uk   alison.bromley@yahoo.co.uk 
  

 

COMMITTEE LISTINGS 

mailto:w.ericnicholls@btinternet.com
mailto:edwards.mgmadness@ntlworld.com
mailto:bryan.young@planet-y.co.uk
mailto:mrmrchilds9@gmail.com
mailto:ted.oughton@gmail.com
mailto:m.billinge45@btinternet.com
mailto:paaablo@talktalk.net
file:///C:/Users/malcolm/SkyDrive/Documents/anthony2444@tiscali.co.uk
mailto:sueni15@yahoo.co.uk
mailto:alison.bromley@yahoo.co.uk

